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Kia ora
I refer to your official information request dated 25 March 2025 for information on
district town signage.
Part of the information you have requested is enclosed. 
The information provided includes:

Correspondence related to the town signage;
Relevant pages from the Council’s Annual Reports for years 2022-23 and 2023-
24 (includes commentary on district signs and also actual expenditure against
budget)
Extracts from agendas of Infrastructure, Climate Change and Emergency
Management Committee meetings held 16 April 2025, 19 March 2025 and 11
December 2024 where district town signage was discussed
Report to the 1 August 2023 meeting of the Community Development and
Wellbeing Committee that provided an update on Town signage

Note that the Annual Reports and the meeting agendas (along with minutes and video
recordings of the meetings) are all publicly available on Council’s website.
https://www.tararuadc.govt.nz/publications/plans-and-reports/annual-report
https://www.tararuadc.govt.nz/publications/agendas-and-minutes (note this page
also includes video recordings of meetings)
We have withheld commercially sensitive correspondence related to the supply of
the signs, under section 7(2)(b)(ii) of the Local Government Official Information and
Meetings Act 1987, which relates to withholding information where the making
available of that information would be likely unreasonably prejudice the commercial
position of the person who supplied or is the subject of the information.  In deciding
to withhold this information, we considered whether the level of any public interest in
this information would outweigh the relevant harm that may arise from its release,
and believe that the balance lies with protecting the information.
We have also not supplied correspondence received from NZ Transport Agency Waka
Kotahi as we would first need to consult with that entity for their agreement to
release their correspondence.  If you wish us to undertake this work, please let us
know.
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this
decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.



Ngā mihi
 
 

   

Allie Dunn | Manager Democracy Services

Strategy and Community Wellbeing - Democracy Services | Tararua
District Council

Phone: +64 6 3744080 | Mobile: +64 27 3331626

Allie.Dunn@Tararuadc.govt.nz

26 Gordon Street, Dannevirke 4930, PO Box 115

www.tararuadc.govt.nz

www.facebook.com/tararuadc

 
From: Simone Anthony 
Sent: Tuesday, 25 March 2025 1:22 pm
To: 
Subject: RE: Re: District Signs.

 
Kia ora 
This email is to acknowledge receipt of your request for information, regarding
District Signs. Thank you for providing further clarification.
We will endeavour to respond to your request as soon as possible and in any event
no later than 24/04/2025, being 20 working days after the day your request was
received. If we are unable to respond to your request by then, we will notify you of an
extension of that timeframe.
As part of our commitment to openness and accountability, we are now proactively
publishing copies of requests for information and the responses provided to these
requests, on our website.  In doing so, we will ensure we comply with the provisions
of the Privacy Act 2020 and redact any personal / identifying information from any
response published. 
If you have any questions about this, please don’t hesitate to get in contact with me.
Ngā mihi,
 
 

   

Simone Anthony | Democracy Support Officer

Strategy and Community Wellbeing - Democracy Services |
Tararua District Council

| Mobile: +64 27 3125641

Simone.Anthony@Tararuadc.govt.nz

26 Gordon Street, Dannevirke 4930, PO Box 115

www.tararuadc.govt.nz



  EXTERNAL EMAIL ALERT: Caution advised. This message is from an external sender. Verify the
sender's identity and use caution with attachments and links.

www.facebook.com/tararuadc

 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, 25 March 2025 11:47 am
To: Simone Anthony <Simone.Anthony@Tararuadc.govt.nz>
Subject: CM: Re: District Signs.

 

 

Hey Simone.
 
34 Signs, for 13 Towns in Tararua. Planning started 2020-2021, Installation began
2022. Thanks.
 

 
 
 
On Thu, Mar 20, 2025 at 5:01 PM Simone Anthony
<Simone.Anthony@tararuadc.govt.nz> wrote:

Kia ora 
 
I refer to your official information request dated 20 March 2025 for information
regarding District Signs.
 
You requested Total Cost of Consultations, Planning, Construction, and
Installation, as well as the Name of the Company which was Contracted to Supply
the Signs for 34 signs purchased by Tararua District Council.  However, could you
further define the signs you are referring to as it is not clear precisely which signs
you are seeking the information on, and please specify the time period you are
referring to e.g. the past year, or past 3 years, etc.
 
Please don’t hesitate to get in contact me if you have any further questions.
 
Ngā mihi,
 
 

Simone Anthony | Democracy Support Officer

Strategy and Community Wellbeing - Democracy Services |
Tararua District Council



  EXTERNAL EMAIL ALERT: Caution advised. This message is from an external sender. Verify the
sender's identity and use caution with attachments and links.

    | Mobile: +64 27 3125641

Simone.Anthony@Tararuadc.govt.nz

26 Gordon Street, Dannevirke 4930, PO Box 115

www.tararuadc.govt.nz

www.facebook.com/tararuadc

 
From:  
Sent: Thursday, 20 March 2025 2:04 pm
To: Info - Tararua District Council <Info@TararuaDC.Govt.NZ>
Subject: District Signs.

 

 

Please Provide all Information regarding the 34 Signs Purchased by TDC, and
Installed around the Tararua District. This should Include the Total Cost of
Consultations, Planning, Construction, and Installation, as well as the Name of the
Company which was Contracted to Supply the Signs. Thanks.
 



Tararua District Council 
26 Gordon Street, Dannevirke 
PO Box 115, Dannevirke 4942 

06 374 4080 or info@tararuadc.govt.nz 

For more information, please contact Tararua District Council’s  
Communications Team by emailing info@tararuadc.govt.nz or call 06 374 4080 

Media Release from Tararua District Council 

24 January 2022 

Town signs being finalised 
These are some examples of the 30+ new town signs which will be installed across the district early this year. Council has 
been consulting with communities to get input into the sign images and colours for each town. We continue to work with 
some towns to finalise their signs.   

We want people to know when they enter and leave our places and district with great memories. We would like visitors to tell their 
friends and family where they have been. The new signs will help them to become more aware of where they have been, and more 
people will visit us.”  - Tararua District Mayor Tracey Collis 



 
 

For more information, please contact Tararua District Council’s  
Communications Team by emailing info@tararuadc.govt.nz or call 06 374 4080 

 

 

 

 

ENDS 
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Allie Dunn

From:
Sent: Friday, 8 April 2022 9:23 am
To:
Cc:
Subject: RE: Spelling on new district signs.
Attachments: te-taura-whiri-i-te-reo-maori guidlines.pdf

Mōrena 
 
I searched and have attached the guidlines referred to in the post to council. 
 
In section three – proper names,  there is reference to using  hyphen (3.3.2) 
 

 
 
Ngā mihi  

 |Kaiwhakahaere 
Māori Engagement Advisor/Customer Services Manager 

Tararua District Council ∙ 26 Gordon Street ∙ PO Box 115 ∙ Dannevirke 4942 ∙ Tararua 
P: 06 374 4080  F: 06 374 4137  

Web: www.tararuadc.govt.nz 
 
This email and any attachments is intended for the above named recipient only and may be confidential.   
If you have received it in error, please take no action based on it, copy it, or show it to anyone.   
Please return to the sender and delete your copy.  Thank you.  
 

From:   
Sent: Thursday, 7 April 2022 9:56 pm 
To:  
Cc:  
Subject: RE: Spelling on new district signs. 
Importance: High 
 
Kia Ora  
I will get  to forward onto our iwi language experts to check and give you an answer.  Can you confirm that 
this source of information is indeed from ‘Te Taura Whiri’? 
Nga Mihi 

 

From:   
Sent: Thursday, 7 April 2022 12:02 pm 
To:  
Subject: Spelling on new district signs. 
 
Tēnā kōrua 



2

 
We have received the below feedback on the new Tararua District signs. Council is happy to have them fixed, but 
want to ensure both Iwi partners agree 놴놲놵놶놷놳 
 
Tamaki nui-a-rua or Tamaki-nui-a-rua 
 

                               
 
 
Ngā mihi  

 
Māori Engagement Advisor/Customer Services Manager 

Tararua District Council ∙ 26 Gordon Street ∙ PO Box 115 ∙ Dannevirke 4942 ∙ Tararua 
  P: 06 374 4080   

Web: www.tararuadc.govt.nz 
 
This email and any attachments is intended for the above named recipient only and may be confidential.   
If you have received it in error, please take no action based on it, copy it, or show it to anyone.   
Please return to the sender and delete your copy.  Thank you 
 





 
 
 

 
 Requested Change: 

Note: Will key deliverables/milestones/baseline in the PMP be affected or is the additional cost outside the 
budget 
 

 has requested the transfer of the town signs project and future district signs project on Te Ahu A 
Turanga: Manawatū Tararua Highway to the PMO office. 
 
Town signs have been constructed with most now in placed across the district. The remaining signs for one 
location in Eketāhuna, Mangatainoka, all Woodville, Dannevirke and Norsewood have yet to be placed. Upon 
approaching Waka Kotahi around signs to go in above 50kmh zones the question of frangible was raised. The 
Council have been working with Tararua Alliance to secure a resolution that meets the needs of Waka Kotahi 
with the latest raising additional questions. A solution for the frangible signs needs to be secured so the 
remaining signs can be placed in the ground with the solution then being rolled out across the district for the 
signs already in tthe ground. 
 
The district sign in Eketahuna has yet to be de-installed due to continuous wet ground and put in storage in 
Oringi until required on the Te Ahu A Turanga: Manawatū Tararua Highway. This action will likely be completed 
in January/ February 2024.  
 
A LTP future budget has been set aside for the creation of a second new district sign so there is one on each 
side of the Eastern and Western road corridor of the Te Ahu A Turanga: Manawatū Tararua Highway.  
 

(Town and District welcome/farewell signs)  
 

Change Request Form 
 

Requested by:        Date:25/10/2023 

Review: Cost/Budget and Programme Implications 
 
No active budget associated with the town sign project or deinstallation project is presently in place though 
Bryan is aware of the need to meet Waka Kotahi requests and that there will be budget implications. 
Discussions are ongoing around possible identification of a signage budget between  and the 
Finance Manager. 
 
LTP budget is set aside for the creation of a second new district sign to be placed on the Te Ahu A Turanga: 
Manawatū Tararua Highway. 
 
A budget needs to be agreed for future maintenance/repairs 

 
Approved/Not Approved by Governance:__________________ Date: 

 

SRO Reviewed                                        Date: 

Group Manager Reviewed                  Date: 

Finance Supported/Not Support                                                     Date: 
 







Details requested as part of the handover: 

 
 

Change request form Redefined copy included. File number 1 

Handover document This document file 2 forms the cover note 
of the hand over material and links to all 
file items. 

Town signs location map Two links .kml files included to show 
community sign location wishes. Final 
locations may have been slightly adjusted 
by Tararua Alliance due to safety 
requirements. File number 3 and 4. 

Town sign storage location All yet to be installed signs are being stored 
at Oringi by Tararua Alliance.  
will be able to provide next to car park 
location 

District sign storage location None in storage at present but Eketāhuna 
sign to be de installed and stored at Oringi 
until required by Te Ahu A Turanga: 
Manawatū Tararua Highway team. Second 
sign yet to be created for highway. 

Contractor, NZTA, Tararua Alliance and 
supplier list 

All details noted above. Quote for sign 
reprint file 5 

Eketāhuna sign removal contact file 9 

Previous contractor Artwork designer  
 

Community leads and feedback File number 6 

Town signs is a rolling agenda item on the 
Positively Woodville agenda. 

Images of signs Image file number 7. Additional separate 
folder included of town sign master image 
files 8. 

Project leads The original project leads were  
 and . 



 took on the town signage 
install project when  moved on. 

 continued the day to day 
conversations with community when  

 moved on.  took over 
liaison with Tararua Alliance around them 
progressing frangible discussion and 
designing a solution for Waka Kotahi 
approval. 

 seconded to recovery. All 
frangible discussions with Tararua Alliance, 
repair works and infrequent community 
updates and Well-Being committee 
questions held by . 

CRMs Past CRMs have been raised around graffiti 
and vandalism. An active CRM is still in 
place for the need to reinstate sign faces to 
frame at Akitio. Details above. 

Past dollars spent on project Would need to be worked through with 
Finance team. The project has been in 
existence for many years with covid delays 
impacting progress as well as long decision 
process by community on sign images to be 
used. 

Rough order costing (ROC) The frangible design needs to be simplified 
and reworked to identify new ROC. Latest 
frangible guidance information from Waka 
Kotahi in folder 10. Also includes latest 
designs by Tararua Alliance. 

Maintenance No budget was factored in at the original 
stages of this project. A maintenance 
budget for cleaning of signs, graffiti 
removal, repairs, mowing needs to be 
developed 

Handover entity Future sign maintenance would logically 
site with he roading corridor manager 
Tararua Alliance as noted above by  

 with  
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From:
 

Subject: FW: Eketahuna district sign removal
Date: Wednesday, 25 October 2023 6:01:43 pm
Attachments: image001.png

image002.jpg
Outlook-ammdkglq.gif

 
 
Ngā mihi nui
 
 

 
 

  | Team Leader Economic and Community Development

Tararua District Council ∙26 Gordon Street ∙ PO Box 115 ∙ Dannevirke 4942 ∙ Tararua
   Web:  www.tararuadc.govt.nz  

 

 

From:  
Sent: Monday, 11 September 2023 11:33 am
To: 
Subject: Re: Eketahuna district sign removal
 

 

Hi 
 
Thanks for your email.
Have just had a chat and email with truck driver who helped with the original install with Process Signs so hes
familair with location and this was his feedback...

It might pay to make sure they’ve checked the paddock condition with the farmer as when we were putting these in he
told us late January and February would be the only time it’s dry enough. We need to get a large HiAb truck into that bog
hole and it’ll take a decent tractor to move it if it sinks.

 
If we can get this confirmed we should be able to remove this sign this month or Early Oct.
 
We will remove it and store for re use at later date, can repair no problem have artwork on file.
Could we possibly store at TDC yard in Woodville I think its in?
If not we have space at our Napier workshop (ex process signs shop)
 
Kind Regards



 

 

 
 

From: 
Sent: Thursday, 7 September 2023 2:16 pm
To: 
Subject: Eketahuna district sign removal
 
 
Hi 
 
With the land starting to dry out we are on to remove the district sign again from Eketahuna. The new owners are 

 and I’ve just spoken to them around sign being removed and reinstatement works.
 
The surrounding fields have just been planted in pines and it is the new ownerss understanding that the set back from the
road means the sign should not have been planted around. The two requests have been that we are mindful of the new
trees and avoid any damage to the trees and the bolts are cut off at the ground. No concrete needs removing etc. Access is
any time but if via the house driveway a courtesy call into to them is advised as they are the old land owners (different
land titles now).
 
Can you let me know when the job can be factored in. If you need the field checked I can ask a colleague to have a look the
week the job is proposed to take place. He lives in the Wairarapa so travels past most days.
 
It is possible that the decal on the sign has been damaged so will need a future revisit before an install happens on the new
highway in a years time.
 
Ngā mihi nui
 
 

 
 

  | Team Leader Economic and Community Development

Tararua District Council ∙26 Gordon Street ∙ PO Box 115 ∙ Dannevirke 4942 ∙ Tararua
   Web:  www.tararuadc.govt.nz  

 



  EXTERNAL EMAIL ALERT: Caution advised. This message is from an external sender. Verify the sender's identity and use caution with
attachments and links

From:
To:
Subject: FW: Removal of sign in Eketahuna
Date: Wednesday, 25 October 2023 6:06:21 pm
Attachments: image003.jpg

image004.png
image005.jpg

 
 
Ngā mihi nui
 
 

 
 

  | Team Leader Economic and Community Development

Tararua District Council ∙26 Gordon Street ∙ PO Box 115 ∙ Dannevirke 4942 ∙ Tararua
   Web:  www.tararuadc.govt.nz  

 

 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, 7 September 2023 3:19 pm
To:
Subject: RE: Removal of sign in Eketahuna
 

 
Ok, thanks for letting me know.
 

  

 

 

 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, September 7, 2023 2:56 PM
To: 
Subject: RE: Removal of sign in Eketahuna
 
Hi
 
We are needing to remove it as it needs to be relocated to the new highway being built between Ashhurst and Woodville.
The sign was wrongly placed in the first place so we need to remove for the community. Long story.



  EXTERNAL EMAIL ALERT: Caution advised. This message is from an external sender. Verify the sender's identity and use caution with
attachments and links

 
Ngā mihi nui
 
 

 
 

  | Team Leader Economic and Community Development

Tararua District Council ∙26 Gordon Street ∙ PO Box 115 ∙ Dannevirke 4942 ∙ Tararua
   Web:  www.tararuadc.govt.nz  

 

 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, 7 September 2023 2:51 pm
To:
Subject: RE: Removal of sign in Eketahuna
 

 
Thanks 
 
Did you want to leave it there – or is it all out of date etc?
 
 

 

 

 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, September 7, 2023 2:49 PM
To:

 
Subject: RE: Removal of sign in Eketahuna
 
Hi 
 
Thank you and noted re bolts.
 
The sign is a larger scale of the one attached.
 
Ngā mihi nui



  EXTERNAL EMAIL ALERT: Caution advised. This message is from an external sender. Verify the sender's identity and use caution with
attachments and links

 
 

 
 

  | Team Leader Economic and Community Development

Tararua District Council ∙26 Gordon Street ∙ PO Box 115 ∙ Dannevirke 4942 ∙ Tararua
   Web:  www.tararuadc.govt.nz  

 

 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, 7 September 2023 2:44 pm
To: 

 
Subject: RE: Removal of sign in Eketahuna
 

 
Hi 
 
No problems with this.
Please no grinding or gas cutting bolts off in the forest/block – don’t want fire risk elevated.
 
Have copied in  and  – who manage this forest on our behalf.
 

 and  – this is the sign in the paddock near the highway.
 
Regards
 

 
 

 

 

 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, September 7, 2023 2:23 

Subject: Removal of sign in Eketahuna
 



Hi 
 
Good to talk earlier around the district sign in the field near Mt Bruce. As discussed we will remove the sign over this
spring / summer and avoid all damage to the new pines on entry, removal of sign and leaving the field. If bolts need cutting
off this will be actioned at the same time.
 
If you could drop me a reply to confirm that this is all good with you it would be appreciated.
 
Thank you again.
 
Ngā mihi nui
 
 

 
 

    Team Leader Economic and Community Development

Tararua District Council ∙26 Gordon Street ∙ PO Box 115 ∙ Dannevirke 4942 ∙ Tararua
   Web:  www.tararuadc.govt.nz  

 

 






































































